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Ulasbington, 19.€. 20515
June 5, 1975

AIRMAIL

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
1315 Bright
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405

Dear Dr. Hector:

This letter has further reference to my letter to you of May 9
advising that I contacted the Consul General in Monterrey to indicate my
personal interest in your letter to him of May 6 on behalf of Mauricio
Leal Alaniz and his son, Jesus.

Dr. Hector, I am enclosing herewith the copy of a letter I have now
received from the American Consul General explaining the difficulties
they have experienced in locating any files on this case. Please see i f
you can obtain any papers or other information mentioned in Mr. Lambert's
letter in order that I can use that information in making follow up inquiry
on this case. Please be assured of my desire to be helpful in every
possible way.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincer21 yours,

Encl. \-/
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Monterrey, N. L., Mexico

May 23, 1975

Honorable John Young
House of Representatives
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Congressman Young:

I am replying to your letter of May 9 concerning your interest,
on behalf of Dr. Hector P. Garcia, in the immigrant visa regis-
trations of Mr. Mauricio LEAL Alaniz and his son, Jesus LEAL
Alaniz.

Despite a thorough check of our files, we are unable to locate
any record of an immigrant visa registration for Mr. Leal and
his son. It could be that Mr. Leal and his son are *n the pro-
cess of registering for immigration to the United States and that
the necessary forms have not yet reached us. Another possibility
is that Mr. Leal has simply written to us for information. Ve do
not maintain records of correspondence unless thare is an immigrant
visa registration.

If Dr. Galcia knows of any forms or letters in the possession of
Mr. Leal which would indicate that he is registered at this
Consulate General for an immigrant visa, we would be pleased to
make another file search. In that event, it would be helpful to
have the dates and places of birth for both Mr. Leal and his son.
Their current address would also be of assistance.

It has been a pleasure to give you this information. Please write
to me whenever we may provide you with information or otherwise be
of assistance to you.

Sincerely,

Francis X. Lambert
American Consul General


